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 Food Basket Challenge 2019 
Holy Ghost/Immaculate Heart of Mary – children's snacks such as granola bars, puddings 
etc.  Toiletries of any kind such as shampoo, body wash, etc.  
St. Jude’s – Dish detergent, laundry soap and toilet paper. 
Holy Family - instant rice, breakfast cereal, canned or powdered milk and juice boxes, 
margarine, mustard and ketchup for Nazareth House 

 

Liturgies for the week of August 26th – September 1st, 2019 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel 
Friday, August 30th  

 
2:00 p.m. 

 
Ola Melanson, brother of Annette MacEachern – Angela Kinden 

Holy Ghost Church 
Saturday, August 31st 

 
4:00 p.m. 

 
Gerald Teahan – a parishioner 

Holy Family Church 
Monday, August 26th 

Saturday, August 31st 

 
9:00 a.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Charles Surette – his wife, Aldéa 
For the People 

St. Jude’s Church 
Sunday, September 1st 

 
8:30 a.m. 

 
Lorraine Brideau – Ken and Carmelle Cochrane 

Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Wednesday, August 28th 

Sunday, September 1st 

 
9:00 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

 
Ann Marie Gallagher – Janet Gordon 
Sara Lia Loberza – Liliana and Gordon Trail 

Mass Times 
Mondays at 9:00 a.m. at Holy Family Church, Moncton 

Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Riverview 
Fridays at 2:00 p.m. at Peoples Park Tower Chapel, Moncton 

                     Saturdays Sundays 
          4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost 
          7:00 p.m. at Holy Family 

           8:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s 
        10:30 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

 
   Private confessions at Immaculate Heart of Mary on Saturday afternoons from 1:00 – 1:30 p.m. 

 Today, we pray for all who mourn the passing of a loved 
one.   
My flesh and my heart may fail, but God is the strength of my heart 
and my portion forever.                                                          Psalm 73:26 

 Let us pray for those who are sick and today, we hold 
Jessica Dockrill, granddaughter of Al and Corinne 
Kavanaugh and Kim McCormack, in our hearts. 

August 25th, 
2019 

 
21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 



Daily Readings (week of August 26th – September 1st, 2019) 
Monday  1 Thessalonians 1:1-5, 8-10 Matthew 23:13-22 
Tuesday (St. Monica) 1 Thessalonians 2:1-8  Matthew 23:23-26 
Wednesday  (St. Augustine) 1 Thessalonians 2:9-13 Matthew 23:27-32 
Thursday  
(Passion of St. John the Baptist) Jeremiah 1:17-19  Mark 6:17-29 

Friday  1 Thessalonians 4:1-8 Matthew 25:1-13 
Saturday 1 Thessalonians 4:9-11 Matthew 25:14-30 
Sunday (22nd Sunday in Ordinary 
Time) Sirach 3:17-20, 28-29 Hebrews 12:18-19, 22-24 Luke 14:1, 7-14 

 

Saturday, September 14th - 35th Annual Papal Site Mass 
The Knights of Columbus sends out an invitation to all for the Annual Papal Site Mass. Come and help us 
celebrate the 35th anniversary of Saint Pope John Paul II’s visit to Moncton. There will be a bilingual 
recital of the Rosary at the Prayer Garden at 10:00 a.m. followed by a procession to the Papal Site for 
the 11:00 a.m. celebration of the Mass.  Following the Mass, there will be a family BBQ at the Prayer 
Garden.  (If it rains, the celebration will be at the Notre Dame de Grace, 854 Mountain Rd). 

 

Do you need help? 
We have a parishioner, qualified as a nurse, who is available to do homecare work.  

This could include personal care and/or housekeeping.  
If you could use a little help at home, please call Fr. Phil (386-6737) or Diba Mirzaee (232-9340). 

 

Albert County Food Bank is in need of volunteers! 
Local churches each commit to two half-days a month; Tuesdays from 1:00-4:00 p.m. and Wednesdays from 
10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. Volunteers are needed to help sort and bag the food goods, preparing things for those in 
need. Please give this some thought and if you can help, contact Dan Lunney at 386-6915. 

 

Catechism – Registration September 4th from 4-7 p.m. – Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Year 1 formal catechism in our St. Elizabeth of the Trinity Parish Grouping begins 
for all children who will be six years old before December 31st of this year. We use 
a “Parent Coaching Model” where parents/guardians and child come to catechism 
and sit at a table together.  A Coaching Catechist leads the parents through each 
session so that the parent is, in fact, the Catechist for the child!  

A central principle of the Parent Coaching Model is that we 
cannot succeed in faith formation with children unless their 
parents and guardians are also deeply engaged with the 

process, so you will find:  
 Catechism sessions are 75-90 minutes in length and take place once every two weeks.  

 You will accompany your child to each session where you will journey alongside them, as together you grow in faith. 
(We understand that families lead busy lives. If you are unable to attend with your child, they may be accompanied by 

another adult, such as a grandparent, an aunt or uncle, or a close family friend.) 

 Children will be separated into two groupings: one grouping for Years 1, 2 and 3 and another grouping for Years 4, 5 

and 6. If you have more than one child registered in the same grouping, (for example a child in Year 1 and another in 

Year 3) you can all attend the same session together!  

We have had great success with this program and know that it is opening doors for parents to be able to talk more 
comfortably about their faith and beliefs with their child. Many parents have commented on how this catechism program 
is renewing and deepening their own faith as they journey with their child. Awesome!  

Catechism Registration will take place on September 4th from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m. in the foyer of 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.   

Letters will soon be mailed out for all children expected to register for Year 1. 



Adult Faith Development Opportunity – starting September 29th, 2019! 

Are you looking for a new faith experience for this fall and winter? 
Do you sometimes wish you knew more about our sacred scriptures? 
Do you sometimes feel that the readings at Mass are beyond your reach? 

If you answered ‘yes’ to any of the above, then maybe you should think about joining 
us for The Bible Time Line: the Story of Salvation 

Understand the Entire Bible 
 

“The Bible Timeline study program takes you on a guided journey through salvation history.  Presenter Jeff Cavins will 
show you how fourteen of the Bible’s narrative books tell the biblical story from beginning to end and give you the keys to 
understanding the amazing story woven throughout Scripture.  In this revolutionary approach to Bible study, The Bible 
Timeline divides the Bible into twelve color-coded time periods that make it easier to follow its narrative thread. Using a 
unique color-coded chart, you will learn the major people, places, and events of the Bible and discover how they all come 

together to reveal the remarkable story of our faith. Through its 24 sessions, The Bible Timeline will teach you how to read 
and understand the Bible and introduce you to the wonderful narrative of the Bible in a way that will transform your life.” 

Copied from https://ascensionpress.com/collections/the-bible-timeline-the-story-of-salvation 

We will offer this bible study over the next two years.  It is a wonderful program that people have enjoyed for the past 
six years.  Cost is $25 as partial payment for course materials.   

This year, we will start on September 29th and then continue the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month,  
7:00 pm at Holy Family Church.   

To register, please call the parish office at 386-6178. Deadline for registration is September 4th. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish a  
Happy Birthday to Bertha Roy (mother of Carmelle 

Cochrane) who this week, turned a wonderful  
106 years of age! 

 
Into this world you made your way 

One hundred and six years young, hurray! 
How things have changed throughout the 

years, 
Sharing comfort, fears and tears. 

So many memories you're bound to hold, 
As you saw your life unfold. 

But, as you celebrate this special day  
We would like to send your way 

Our warmest wishes for a super day! 

 The Town of Riverview Seniors Roundtable is 
receiving nominations for 

residents for their milestone 
age of 100 years and over.  
Anyone who is 95-99 years 

young will also receive a special 
recognition! 

Join us for this Older Persons’ celebration on September 
29th at the Chocolate Riverview Station’s, Cocoa 

Room.  Nomination applications are available at the Parish 
Office and must be received by September 13th at 

Riverview Town Hall.   Nominees must be 100 years or 
older within 2019, although anyone 95-99 years old will 

also receive special acknowledgment. 

 

Pastoral Care – To someone in a nursing home and unable to come to church, receiving communion and 
maintaining connections with the parish community is at the core of their spiritual well being.  Fortunately, 
we have parishioners throughout our parish grouping who volunteer their time to bring communion to those 
who are homebound, in hospital and in nursing and special care homes.  These volunteers are a blessing!            In 

Riverview, the new Grass Home will be opening soon on Coverdale Road and we need a new team of volunteers to bring 
Eucharist to these residents.  Please call the parish office, if you would have about 30 minutes of your time, once a month 
(or maybe less), at 9:30 a.m. on Sunday mornings. 

 

 Hospice Southeast New Brunswick 
Grief and Bereavement Support Group Tuesdays, starting September 10th from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. at 
Camden Court in Moncton for 7 weeks. Facilitated by Ruth Johnstone, experienced leader. If you have 
lost a loved one and would like to gain some tools for dealing with your grief, please register today.  

Caregiver Support Group Wednesdays, starting October 9th from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. at Camden Park Terraces in Moncton 
for 5 weeks. Facilitated by Eleanor Kreplin, Certified Counsellor. If you are taking care of a family member or a friend 
with a life threatening illness, this group is for you. There is no charge.  Register for both programs at 854- 9530, 383-
2404 or volunteer@hospicesenb.ca with Debbie Landry-Jaillet.  

Some grief and caregiver support groups also available in Hillsborough, Riverside-Albert and Petitcodiac or Salisbury 
this fall.   

https://newsroom.ascensionpress.com/presenter/jeff-cavins/
https://ascensionpress.com/collections/the-bible-timeline-the-story-of-salvation
mailto:volunteer@hospicesenb.ca


SAVE THE DATE!  October 4th and 5th, 2019 
 

Plan to join us at Immaculate Heart of Mary for: 
• Workshop for Cantors - October 4th from 1 – 3 p.m. 
• Concert for all – October 4th from 7 – 9 p.m. ($20 at the door) 
• Retreat/Workshop for Music Ministers & Liturgy Committee members -  
 October 5th, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.  (lunch provided) 

Registration is required, so please go to www.setmoncton.com to register and for more 
information.   Deadline to register is September 20th. 

 Did you know that Lori has just realized a new CD?  With a passion for liturgical prayer, the 
vision of Catholic Social Teaching, and witness of Pope Francis, Lori True wants to show us the importance of singing 
about social justice and letting the words we sing as a community, address the very real concerns of our world today.  

Go to giamusic.com and right there on the front screen, click on ‘Show By Your Life’ by Lori True.   A beautiful CD!! 

 

Happy Anniversary!! 
The family of Bob and Marie Betts would like to invite you to an open house party to celebrate their  

50th Wedding Anniversary on Saturday, September 7th from 4 p.m. until 10 p.m. at the  
Dan Bohan Centre.  Best Wishes Only! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith Development 
To contact us: Ellen - 857- 9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;  

Trevor - 857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com or Deb at liturgymoncton@gmail.com 
(The Office of Faith Development will reopen August 26th) 

Parish Catechetical Coordinators will meet for the first time this pastoral year on Thursday, September 5th at  
6:00 p.m. at the Diocesan Offices on York Street.  Please use the Dominion Street entrance. 

Tending the Soil, Tending the Sower 2019 
This year’s catechists’ formation will take place on September 14th from 8:45 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of 
Mary Church. While of particular interest to those who are catechist coaches with the coaching parents process of 

children’s catechism, the day is open to all those who work in the ministry of catechesis,  
i.e. marriage preparation, RCIA, baptismal preparation.  This year’s sessions and presenters are:  
• One God, Many Followers, Part II, facilitated by Archbishop Valéry Vienneau 
• MAGMA Crossing Cultures in Faith, facilitated by the MAGMA team 
• Same Water, Different Well, facilitated by Dr. Andrew Wilson  
Pre-registration is necessary and may be done by contacting Ellen, Trevor, Karen or go online at 
our website www.diocesemoncton.ca and click on the icon which says “Tending the Soil, Tending 

the Sower.”  Registration deadline is September 12th.  Lunch is provided.  Participation in this day of formation is 
critical for all those who will be catechist coaches or helpers with children’s catechesis.   

http://www.setmoncton.com/
mailto:ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
mailto:trevord.diocese@gmail.com
mailto:liturgymoncton@gmail.com
http://www.diocesemoncton.ca/


St. Jude’s Church 

We are getting close to the start of the school year!  
JMA Armstrong/Salisbury Middle School needs this community to step forward in their search 
for a host family in the fall of 2019 for a Grade 10 German girl. This would be a full year 
placement.  She would like to attend church weekly and is Catholic. She is a dancer, swimmer and 
baker. I am sure we have a home in our midst for her!  If you have questions, or would like to 
learn more about her, please contact Malcolm Stewart at malcolmstewart884@yahoo.com or by 
calling 372-9275.  Thank you. 

 

Holy Family Church 

Once again, Holy Family is collecting School Supplies to help the less fortunate and we invite anyone 
who would like to donate, to do so!  A box has been placed at the back of Holy Family Church and 
supplies will be delivered to the schools in early September, just in time for the start of the new school 
year!  Some items to keep in mind as you’re collecting to donate, would be: pencils (HB and 2H), pencil 
sharpeners, pencil cases, erasers (pen and pencil), glue (sticks preferred), coloured pencils and 

markers, crayons, scribblers, loose leaf (lined and plain), binders, rulers, calculators, Kleenex (any brand), duo-tang 
folders, dry markers, USB sticks for computers (look for sales!), and there are some optional items, too:  computer paper, 
construction paper, lunch bags and book bags.  All types of school supplies are welcome!   

Line dance classes will be starting up on September 12th and we hope that you will join us!  Once again, classes will 
be held on Thursdays at Holy Family Church Hall. The class scheduled for 6:00-6:30 p.m. is dedicated 
to absolute beginners. It will feature very basic instruction and is designed for newcomers and those 
in the early stages of line dancing. A second class held 6:30 -7:30 p.m. will feature more advanced 
instruction and a quicker pace. It is designed for those who have had previous exposure to line 

dancing and who understand the basics. Classes are free although we will again put out a jar for free-will offerings for 
the church.  Come one and all! Bring a friend! Great workout – great fun! 

 

Community 
 

Turkey supper in Ste-Marie-de-Kent Parish Hall on Sunday, August 25th from 4 to 6 p.m.     Take-out 
available.  Adults $13 and children (12 and under) $8.   Everyone is welcome! 

Club d’Age d’Or de Shediac - Calendar of Activities 
Darts, each Wednesday at 7:00 p.m., starting September 4th.  Contact is Laura Steeves - 312-1303. 
Shuffleboard, each Friday at 1:30 p.m., starting September 6th.  Contact is Solange Michaud - 530-4115. 
Scrabble, each Tuesday at 1:00 p.m., starting September 10th.  Contact is Gilles Bois - 531-1060. 
Line Dancing, each Tuesday at 1:00 p.m., starting September 10th.  Contact is Huberte Daigle - 381-0031. 
Cards 200, each Wednesday at 1:00 p.m., starting September 11th.  Contact is Lenny Arseneau - 532-1586. 
Bingo, 1st and 3rd Sunday of the month at 2:00 p.m. October 6th and 20th.  Contact is Stella Belliveau 532-3259. 
Exercise, each Wednesday & Friday at 10:30 a.m. all year long.  Contact is Stella Belliveau 532-3259. 
Quilts, Mondays 9 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. all year long.  Contact is Stella Belliveau 532-3259. 

 

Weekly Collection for all Churches 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel (incl PADs) 
Church Support $305.00; Loose $92.00 

Maintenance Fund 20.00 
Holy Family (incl PADs) 

Church Support $2189.00; Loose $237.00 
Maintenance Fund $131.50 

St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $1165.00; Loose $41.00 

Undercover Ministry $20.00 

 
Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 

Church Support $287.00; Loose $17.00 
 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $4622.50; Loose $249.00 

Property Upkeep $618.50; Youth $16.00 
Social Action $215.00 

 

mailto:malcolmstewart884@yahoo.com

